
Notice of Business Transfer 

 

To: Shareholders 

May 9, 2025 

1-19-43 Higashi-Oizumi, Nerima-ku, Tokyo 

Tamura Corporation 

Representative Director, President and CEO: Mitsutaka Nakamura 

We hereby announce that, effective June 1, 2025, Tamura Corporation will acquire all businesses 

of its wholly owned subsidiary, Koha Co., Ltd. (located at 1-19-43 Higashi-Oizumi, Nerima-ku, 

Tokyo), excluding its network solutions business. 

This business transfer will be conducted without a resolution of the general meeting of 

shareholders, in accordance with Article 468, Paragraph 2 of the Companies Act. 

Shareholders who object to this business transfer are requested to submit a written notice of 

objection within two weeks from the date of this notice. 


